Bonilla, Roberto

From: Karina Veaudry <kveaudry@nativefloridaconsulting.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 10, 2012 8:16 PM

To: Bonilla, Roberto

Subject: Ferndale Approval Letter - Division of Historical Resources

This message has been archived. View the original item

Bobby,

This is the approval letter from the Department of State, Division of Historical Resources for the Ferndale
Preserve for your records.

We've determined the official Sovereign lands elevation (Elev. 68) and are securing that paperwork. I've
contracted with Ron Concoby to review my information and wetland impact calculations and will be
submitting the final ERP permit at the beginning of the week.

I've written a letter to the FCT / FDEP to receive confirmation and approval o
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FLORIDA DEPARTMENT 0f STATE

RICK SCOTT , KEN DETZNER

Governor - o Secretary of State
May 15, 2012

NFC Landscape Architects, Inc.
4111 Metric Drive, Suite 3
Winter Park, Florida 32792

Re: St Johns River Water Management District Permit
Ferndale Preserve Development and Restoration Project
Florida Communities Trust Project 04-030-FF4
Lake County / DHR Project File No, 2012-1907

To Whom It May Concern;

Our office received and reviewed the referenced project.in accordance with Chapters 267 and
373, Florida Statutes, Florida's Coastal Management Program, and implementing state
regulations, for possible impact to historic properties listed, or eligible for listing, in the National
Register of Historic Places, or otherwise of historical, architectural or archaeological value. The
State Historic Preservation Officer is to advise and assist state and federal agencies when
identifying historic properties, assessing effects upon them, and considering alternatives to
avoid or minimize adverse effects.

Based on the information submitted, it is the opinion of this agency that the proposed

development and restoration of the Ferndale Preserve will have no adverse effect on historic

properties listed, or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places, or otherwise of

historical or archaeological value. We commend the county for the sensitive and thoughtful site

development plan with regard to protecting the significant archaeological resource, site
8LA2831, which is present on this tract.

If- you have any questions concerning our comments, please do not hesitate to contact Susan
Harp at 850.245.6367. Thank you for your interest in protecting Florida's historic resources.

Sincerely,

Lavica L. Mammees

Laura A, Kammerer, Historic Preservationist Supervisor
Compliance Review Section
Bureau of Historic Preservation

DIVISION OF HISTORICAL RESOURCES
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